Bruce Chalk
Pima County Attorney’s Office
32 North Stone Suite 1400
Tucson, Arizona 85701


Dear Mr. Chalk

In the matter of the driver who struck several cyclists on Ina Road at Westward Look and who then failed to stop or to comply with the requirements of ARS 28-663 during last month's El Tour de Tucson, I want to strongly urge your office to persue criminal charges against this driver to the fullest extent of the law.  

As you are aware, ARS 28-661 section 2B states that:

"A driver who is involved in an accident resulting in death or serious physical injury as defined in section 13-105 and who fails to stop or to comply with the requirements of section 28-663 is guilty of a class 4 felony, except that if a driver caused the accident the driver is guilty of a class 3 felony"

Clearly, the driver involved in the above mentioned incident should be charged with at least one, if not several, class 3 felonies.

Additionally, I have heard reports in the media that the driver in question is an elderly male and, incredibly, there seems to be some suggestion that, because of his age, he may suffer from a degree of diminished capacity which might relieve this individual of any criminal responsibility for his actions i.e he would not be criminally charged in this incident.  It is my fervent hope and, as a law abiding and tax paying resident of Pima County it is my expectation of your office, that the age and situation of this driver does not and shall not relieve him of any of the responsibilities that we all are subject to as licensed drivers in the State of Arizona.  Bear in mind that this driver, after striking several cyclists in the roadway and causing several of them serious, and in at least one case life-threatening, injuries apparently had the presence of mind to stop briefly, exit his vehicle, examine the damage to his vehicle and to then drive away from the scene.  This individual had enough understanding of his actions to then contact an attorney to represent him prior to his coming forward to the authorities.  Clearly these are not the actions of someone who doesn't understand what happened.  They are without question the actions of someone keenly aware of his situation, who knows that he is very much in the wrong and who knows that he is facing serious legal consequences.  The Pima County attorney's Office must confirm these expectations!  I urge the Pima County Attorney's Office to send the message to both Pima County  motorists and to Pima County citizen cyclists that, while the lives and safety of cyclists may often be in danger from random roadway mishaps they are not, and never will be in danger from the actions, or in this case the inaction, of the Pima County Attorney's Office.  Whatever the outcome of any subsequent proceedings in this matter, the law is clear, the driver involved must be charged and prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law.

Thank You, 

